Susan B. English School - Booster Club Meeting Minutes from November 12th

I. OPENING ACTIVITIES

- a. Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.
- b. In attendance were Steve Stanish, Lisa Stanish, Mark Janes, Alan Haskins, Camille Turner, Tamara vonGemmingen, Jen Swick, Marina Chissus, Jenny Chissus, Shannon Custer, Karen Bornheimer, Rickard Bierer, Laurel Hilts, and Tracy Philpot.
- c. Approval of Minutes: September 10, 2015
- d. We approved the agenda.
- e. Mr. Haskins went over the budget with the group. He encouraged people who have some ideas for ways to spend our general fund to approach him. Laurel Hilts wanted us to know that SVT does not get any money or make a profit from the Halloween Carnival.

II. OLD BUSINESS

a. None

III. NEW BUSINESS

- a. We picked a date for the Booster Club Auction: April 2nd, 2016. Steve and Lisa Stanish are making bread and soup for that meal. Since we sometimes get items that are not appropriate for the auction, we can tell donors that if their item doesn't get auctioned off we will use it in a later sale. That was Lisa's idea, and it was a good one.
- b. Sea Otter Sweatshirts are here. They cost \$40 apiece, even the children's sizes. Mark will check in to getting a paypal account for the Booster Club so we can sell them via Facebook. Also we need to make another order for hoodies with the gentle otter.
- c. We are low on chocolate bars, so we are going to place another order.
- d. Jenny Chissus talked about the banners in the gym. She asked for our input on using last year's boys' basketball team pic for the card that she sends out explaining the banners. Jenny will be stepping down next year from this volunteer position, so she is looking for someone to take up this job.
- e. No one has signed up yet to sponsor the yearbook class, but the school is considering offering a class in photography next semester. Amy Gilson has been encouraging students to take pictures of events for the yearbook. There is an April 1st deadline for the yearbook.
- f. Basketball team minimum enrollment is 8, but Mr. Haskins is going to see if we can get a waiver. Basketball starts on December 2nd. Eligibility check is November 16th
- g. We are hosting the regional volleyball tournament at SBE which is November 20th and 21st. We discussed all the tasks to be completed in order to carry this off. There will also be a dance on Saturday night at SOCC.
- h. Lastly Tracy suggested that we do a thank-you potluck for Sunni Hilts for her years of service in the position of school board rep. We will check with Sunni about her schedule for January.
- IV. PEOPLE TO BE HEARD--None.
- V. COUNCIL COMMENTS—None.
- VI. ADJOURNMENT at 8:10 pm.

• Co-President: Tracy Philpot & Lisa Stanish

Secretary:Treasurer:

• Principal: Alan Haskins